SCCA Correspondence Chess Secretary’s report: 2018/19 season

Once again we entered four teams in the Counties & District Correspondence Chess Championship. Following the promotion of Surrey B last season – we squeaked through ahead of Lancashire on tie break – we had two teams in Division 1 (the Ward-Higgs), while our C team played in Division 2 (the Sinclair) and our D team in Division 3 (the Butler Thomas).

The competition start was delayed nearly three months because of server problems. The late start has meant that more games than usual are still in progress and the divisional tables are some way from resolution. As things stand, I’m guessing Surrey A will finish in the top half of the table, though probably below the third place they achieved last season. Surrey B’s sojourn in Division 1 may turn out to be short-lived, as it is in peril of relegation. Our C team in Division 2 could also be relegated after dropping points on the higher boards. In Division 3 our D team is probably heading for a mid-table position.
The crosstables and all the games can be viewed here for Division 1, here for Division 2 and here for Division 3. Click on the cells to view the games. 
Every season we lose some players and gain new ones. In 2018/19 we welcomed four new players and one ‘returner’. I was unable to accommodate two players – my thanks to them for acting as reserves.
I also want to thank Ian Mason, who kindly stood in at short notice to act as captain of our A team. (In past years I have captained all our teams, but I was informed just before the competition was due to start that a new rule meant I could no longer captain two teams in the same division.)
As usual I will be contacting Surrey players via their clubs later in the summer inviting them to join our teams next season.

Richard Tillett
14 June 2019
